


INFORMATION  FACULTY ASSEMBLY  PROFESSOR JOHN ZIMMERMAN 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

   
Faculty Assembly President Professor John Zimmerman reported on the following: 
 
Professor Zimmerman began his report by talking about the necessity to send out committee preference 
forms again, as they were in the fall semester last year. These will come out next week. Faculty will 
write down their preferences, and Professor Zimmerman will get in contact with committee chairs, 
who, the Ops Committee feels, should direct the process. Among other things, committee chairs will 
check on members who might have reached term limits.  
 
Professor Zimmerman then announced that Professor Tom Kaus has stepped down as the CARC 
Committee Chair, and thanked him for his long service. Professor Kelley Schukar is the new CARC 
Committee Chair.  
 
The Faculty Assembly has changes to make to our constitution, which was worked on last year, but 
still needs to be approved. As well, the Assembly needs to add the Distance Learning Committee and 
the Adjunct Affairs Committee to the roster of standing committees.  
 
Professor Zimmerman thanked Dr. Lora Stone, as chair of the Nominations Committee, for handling 
the election for Assembly officers last year. Dr. Arun Muthaiyan will handle it this year. We will try to 
expand our knowledge base about Opinio, as we intend to use it for approval of the revised constitution 
and by-Laws 



 
DISCUSSION   
Professor Zimmerman explained that only the Dean would be giving a report among the administrative 
team today. While Chancellor Malm and Mr. Griego were in attendance and could answer specific 
questions that faculty might have, Dr. Malm thought that, as the 



 
ACTION ITEM  NOVEMBER MEETING PROFESSOR JOHN   
    DATE CHANGE   ZIMMERMAN 

DISCUSSION   
Professor Zimmerman told the faculty that the Ops Committee had discussed changing the date of the 
November Assembly meeting as the current one was November 20th, the Friday before Thanksgiving. 
Just in case there are faculty with travel or family plans, the Ops Committee is recommending that the 
Assembly move the date from the 20th to the 13th, the previous Friday. The only complication might be 
the Curricula Committee meeting to be held on the third Friday of the month; if the Curricula 
Committee had action items to present at the November Assembly meeting, this would require some 
coordination. 
 
I move to change the November meeting date. 
 
Motion: Keri Stevenson 
Seconded: Yes 
Discussion: Professor Zimmerman asked Dr. Kuchera, the chair of the Curricula Committee, whether it 
would be possible for the Curricula Committee to move their November meeting to the 13th or whether 
any action items could wait to be presented until the January Assembly. The Curricula Committee 
agreed to move the meeting. 
 



Second: Yes 
Discussion: None  
Vote: Unanimous  
Motion Carried: Yes 
 
I move to approve the Form C, AA in Business Administration. 
 



scheduled to happen on a class-by-class basis, and the spaces will not hold many students; one lab, for 
example, will only fit eight. Professor Zimmerman asked whether Professor Ann Jarvis, the chair of the 
Bustiness & Applied Technology Division, had any more information. Professor Jarvis stated that they 
had ordered cleaning supplies that should be on campus in time for the students’ return, but they are 
awaiting training in how to clean. They know that faculty members 



Professor Chris Chavez pointed out that CCTE faculty have been eliminated from any promotion 
process, Professor Joe Sanchez was the last to be promoted, by a former Dean rather than the current 
administration, and this promoted him to the terminal end of the ranks. This does not follow the 
process as commonly understood. Promotion is the only option for the CCTE faculty to receive raises, 
so clarifying and understanding it is important. One faculty member asked whether we can do a lecturer 
raise and promotion in-house? 



Professor Zimmerman asked for committee reports:  
 
UNM-G Senator to Albuquerque: Dr. John Burke said that the next Faculty Senate meeting will be 
next Tuesday. There has been a s



Meeting adjourned at 1:59 PM, by Faculty Assembly President Professor John Zimmerman. 


